Grove Road Primary School

30th November 2016





Dear Year 3 Parents,

Kidzania – London

On **Thursday 12th January**, in connection with our "Chocolate" theme, we have arranged a very exciting trip for Year 3 to visit KidZania in London. KidZania is a brand new educational concept, where children will have the opportunity to experience more than 60 real life role-play activities in a child-size city!

The cost per child will be **confirmed before Christmas**, after we have raised some money to go towards it at our chocolate sale (more details to follow over the next few weeks). The cost will include the admission fee, insurance and transport. The cost of this trip will be subsidised by the funds raised by the entrepreneurial selling skills of year 3 in our Chocolate Extravaganza. Without this brilliant fundraising, the cost of this trip would have cost over £21 per child! We are expecting to reduce this price significantly.

Children will need to be at school promptly at <u>8.15am</u> on this day and we are due to return later than normal school pick up time. We anticipate we will be back by <u>4.15pm</u> on this day, depending on the return journey traffic from London. Children should be collected from their usual classroom after the trip.

All children will need to wear school uniform for this trip and bring along a waterproof coat, snack, packed lunch, drink and water bottle, in a small rucksack. Please do not send canned or fizzy drinks. No pocket money is required.

If your child suffers from travel sickness, please also notify us <u>prior</u> to the trip as medication forms need to be completed <u>prior</u> to the trip. Travel sickness medication must come in its' original packaging with dosing amount. Forms are available from the school office.

We also need a number of adult helpers, so if you are able to assist on the day, please see your class teacher.

Payment for activities taking place during the school day are considered a voluntary contribution, however, we must emphasise that if all parents do not contribute this amount, the trip may not be able to go ahead. In cases of financial difficulty, please contact Mrs Wheeler to discuss payments.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Katie Reeve Year 3 Teachers & Miss Katie Carter